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Sara Criswell, SUMC Administrative Assistant 

[Pastor Jim underwent back surgery September 
13, and is recuperating at home. His return to 
the office and regular pastoral duties will be 
determined by his medical team. Please 
continue to pray for his full recovery and return 
to regular activities.]  

 
October is traditionally charge conference time for 
Methodist congregations. Each ŎƘǳǊŎƘΩǎ ƭŜŀŘŜǊǎƘƛǇ 
and staff prepare reports, recruit church officers for 
the coming year, and make plans to attend the 
charge conference itself at a church designated by 
the district office. It can be ςand usually isς an 
especially busy time. 
 
¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ {ǘƻŎƪǘƻƴ ¦a/Ωǎ ŎƘŀǊƎŜ conference is 
ǎŎƘŜŘǳƭŜŘ ŦƻǊ {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅΣ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ пΣ ŀǘ {ǘΦ tŀǳƭΩǎ 
UMC in Joplin, and will include a workshop led by 
Rev. Sue Nilson Kibbey. The conference business 
meeting will be conducted during the lunch hour.  
 
Several from SUMC attended {ǳŜ bƛƭǎƻƴ YƛōōŜȅΩǎ 
ά.ǊŜŀƪǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ tǊŀȅŜǊέ seminar in February 2016, 
followed by PastoǊ WƛƳΩǎ ǎŜǊƳƻƴ ǎŜǊƛŜs, ά¦ƴƭŜŀǎƘƛƴƎ 
ǘƘŜ tƻǿŜǊ ƻŦ tǊŀȅŜǊΦέ For those who may be 
unfamiliar with Kibbey  ςor who may want a 
ǊŜŦǊŜǎƘŜǊ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ŎƘŀǊƎŜ ŎƻƴŦŜǊŜƴŎŜς the 
following information is from her web site 
http://www.snkibbey.com/.  
 
άMy name is Sue Nilson Kibbey. I am an ordained 
elder in The United Methodist Church, and 
ŎǳǊǊŜƴǘƭȅ ǎŜǊǾŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ²Ŝǎǘ hƘƛƻ /ƻƴŦŜǊŜƴŎŜΩǎ 
executive staff as the Director of Missional Church 
Initiatives. My local church ministry service has 
included ten years as the Executive Pastor of 
Ginghamsburg United Methodist Church in Tipp 

City, Ohio, partnering with lead pastor Mike 
{ƭŀǳƎƘǘŜǊ ǘƻ ŜƴƎŀƎŜ ŀƴŘ ŜȄǇŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƴƎǊŜƎŀǘƛƻƴΩǎ 
missional involvement to include deep discipleship 
and global impact. I have also served for twelve 
years as director of ministries and interim senior 
ǇŀǎǘƻǊ ŀǘ {ǘΦ aŀǊƪΩǎ ¦ƴƛǘŜŘ aŜǘƘƻŘƛǎǘ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ƛƴ 
Lincoln, Nebraska. 
 
άA few years ago I created ΨMinistry by StrengthsΩ 
which ǳǘƛƭƛȊŜǎ DŀƭƭǳǇΩǎ /ƭƛŦǘƻƴ {ǘǊŜƴƎǘƘǎCƛƴŘŜǊ ǘƻ 
help unleash and deploy church members to 
actively serve out of their strengths and unique 
areas of passion.  
 
άI have authored five books, including ΨUltimately 
Responsible: When ¸ƻǳΩǊŜ in Charge of Igniting a 
MinistryΩ which is used in seminaries, United 
Methodist Conferences and congregations across 
the country. My speaking, training, coaching and 
consulting includes pastors, churches, bishops, and 
United Methodist conferences. I also serve as an 
adjunct faculty member at United Theological 
Seminary, and teach the master of divinity 
Ψ[ŜŀŘŜǊǎƘƛǇ ŦƻǊ aƛƴƛǎǘǊȅΩ course each year.έ 
 
Plan now to attend {ƻǳǘƘǿŜǎǘ 5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘΩǎ November 
4 charge conference with Sue Nilson Kibbey. In the 
meantime, we extend heartfelt prayers and get well 
wishes to Pastor Jim!  
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  Sept. 17 Church Council Highlights 
Linda Hall, Recording Secretary 

Present: chairman Marvin Manring, district 
superintendent Mark Statler, Mitch Ross, Stewart 
Thomson, Ted and Brenda Woodrell, Susan and Rex 
Holt, Elizabeth Erickson, Don Levi, Rob Haralson, 
Doyle Fry, Gary Faulkner, Linda Hall 

Susan reported an August 31 checking balance of 
$5,837.82. An additional $1,300 has been donated 
to UMCOR for hurricane relief.   

Mark Statler gave a presentation on Simplified 
(Alternative) Structure of Local Church Officials.  
We listened intently to the presentation as 
approved in The Methodist Discipline (247.2).  
Further questions, research and presentations will 
be forthcoming to decide if SUMC is interested in 
this alternative structure.   

 

United Methodist Men Guest Speaker  
Î  Saturday, October 21, 7:30 a.m./Room 100 

Join us for breakfast with Tyler Green, Cedar 
/ƻǳƴǘȅΩǎ ƴŜǿŜǎǘ ŎƻƴǎŜǊǾŀǘƛƻƴ ŀƎŜƴǘΦ ¢ȅƭŜǊΣ ǿƘƻ 
works with Derek Farwell, speaks about fall hunting. 

 

Update: Study Postponed until Winter 2017/18 

Ecclesiastes Bible Study 
Carolyn Hall, co-facilitator  

/ƻƳŜ ǿƛǘƘ ǳǎ ŀƴŘ ǿŜΩƭƭ ǘŀƪŜ ȅƻǳ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ 
classroom where the Teacher is about to begin 
teaching you the lessons he has learned firsthand 
and recorded in his book: Ecclesiastes. He now 
steps up to the lectern, waits a moment until he 
has your full attention, then speaks with his 
thunderous voice: 

άaŜŀƴƛƴƎƭŜǎǎΗ aŜŀƴƛƴƎƭŜǎǎΗέ 
ά¦ǘǘŜǊƭȅ aŜŀƴƛƴƎƭŜǎǎΗ 

9±9w¸¢ILbD L{ a9!bLbD[9{{ΗΗέ 
And we sit there with bated breath, wondering 
what he will say next! 
 

On the surface we could conclude that this could 
end up being a very negative experience. But you 
will find it to be quite the opposite. 
 
Ecclesiastes studies the meaning of life. The 
Teacher looks at wisdom, pleasure, work, power, 
riches, religion and other things. Ultimately, he will 
be teaching us about how to experience all these 
things and keep them in perspective.  
Mitch Ross and Carolyn Hall facilitate this study, 
ά²Ƙȅ 9ǾŜǊȅǘƘƛƴƎ aŀǘǘŜǊǎ: the Gospel of 
9ŎŎƭŜǎƛŀǎǘŜǎΦέ Please indicate your interest by 
signing up in the welcome area.  

 
 
 

Announcements 
 

άWith the shepherd doing sƻ ƳǳŎƘ ǘƻ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜ ǘƘŜ ŦƭƻŎƪΣ ǿƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ƛǘ ōŜ ƴƛŎŜ ƛŦ the flock returned the favor? 
As teachers, counselors, comforters and the ones who unselfishly serve, pastors and their families can always 
use an extra pat on the back. So go ahead and find your special way to say ǘƘƛƴƪǎΦ ¸ƻǳΩƭƭ ōŜ ƎƭŀŘ ȅƻǳ ŘƛŘΦέ 
The elders who direct the affairs of the church well are worthy of double honor, especially those whose work is 
ǇǊŜŀŎƘƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǘŜŀŎƘƛƴƎέ όм ¢ƛƳƻǘƘȅ рΥмтύ                                                       ςBorrowed from Pastor Jim Ballenger 

October: 

Pastor Appreciation 

Month 
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United Methodist Women  

Semi-Annual Rummage Sale 
Chris Levi, Rummage Sale Coordinator 

The United Methodist Women hope to see you at 
their fall rummage sale at these days and times in 
the Family Life Center: 

   PThursday, October 5, 6-8:30 p.m. 

   PFriday, October 5, 9 a.m.-5 p.m.  

   PSaturday, October 7, 9 a.m.-noon   

Saturday cleanup help needed after the sale: box 
or bag leftover items. No one will need to carry 
boxes, bags and tables. The Agape boys will do all 
the heavy lifting Monday morning. 
 
Thank you all for your help! UMW would not have 
the money to support community groups and their 
charity activities without the biannual Rummage 
Sale. 
 
 

Recycle Dead CFLs and Florescent  

Tubes November 12 and 15 
Cheryl Y. Marcum, Creation Care Ministry 

For the third year, we are practicing environmental 
holiness by partnering with America Recycles Day, 
a nationwide initiative by Keep America Beautiful, 
that ŜƴŀōƭŜǎ ǳǎ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ǊŜƴŜǿ DƻŘΩǎ άƎƻƻŘέ 
creation. Recycle residential florescent tubes and 
compact florescent bulbs (CFLs) on America 
Recycles Day, November 15, in our church parking 
lot near the office entrance, 2-4 p.m., and for your 
convenience, the Sunday before, November 12, 9 
a.m.-noon, same place.  
 
Carefully bag each CFL in a sealed zip-lock bag, one 
per bag. We have plenty of good used zip-lock bags 
on hand that you can use to bag your CFLs at 
home; pick them up the two Sundays beforehand: 
October 29 and November 5.  
 
Transport florescent tubes in the box the new ones 
came in (you can take your box back home) or 
carefully wrap them in newspaper or other 
protective material. Take care not to break as both 
kinds of bulbs contain small amounts of vaporized 
mercury which is hazardous to human health and 
to our environment.  
 
To protect human health, many municipalities 
require recycling these mercury containing light 
bulbs, yet the EPA estimates that only 24 percent 
of fluorescent bulbs are recycled. Do what you can 
Řƻ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ǊŜƴŜǿ DƻŘΩǎ άƎƻƻŘέ ŎǊŜŀǘƛƻƴΦ 
 
Fees: $1/tube, CFLs free. We cannot accept broken 
tubes or bulbs. 
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October 5, National Energy Efficiency 

Day ƅ#EEDay2017 
Cheryl Y. Marcum, Creation Care Ministry 
The Council of Bishops of the United Methodist 
Church calls us to organize and do what we can do 
as a congregation and as individuals to practice 
ŜƴǾƛǊƻƴƳŜƴǘŀƭ ƘƻƭƛƴŜǎǎ ōȅ ŎŀǊƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ DƻŘΩǎ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ 
ŀƴŘ DƻŘΩǎ ǇƭŀƴŜǘ ŀƴŘ ōȅ ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎƛƴƎ ǘƘƻǎŜ ǿƘƻǎŜ 
policies and practices neglect the poor, exploit the 
weak, and hasten global warming. SUMC is 
registered to participate in #EEDay2017 on October 
5; register to participate as an individual at 
http://www.energyefficiencyday.org/. 
 

In 1991, President George H.W. Bush declared 
October the first National Energy Awareness month 
to encourage government and organizations to 
raise awareness of the importance of sustainability 
ŀƴŘ ƳŀƴŀƎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƴŀǘƛƻƴΩǎ ŜƴŜǊƎȅ ǊŜǎƻǳǊŎŜǎΦ 
Energy efficiency is the cheapest, quickest way to 
meet our energy needs, cut consumer bills and 
reduce pollution. In 2016, a collaborative of 
regional and national organizations, business, 
utilities, and individuals working to promote energy 
efficiency designated October 5 the first National 
Energy Efficiency Day. Its goals: raise awareness of 
the energy issues we all face and what we can do to 
fix them; help individuals and businesses save 
money through education on efficiency techniques; 
and unite people who are passionate about cutting 
energy waste and conserving resources. 
 
Five Things We Can Do to Benefit from Energy Efficiency 

1. Switch to LED bulbs. They last at least 25 times 
longer and consume 75 percent less energy than 
incandescent bulbs. A 16.5-watt LED bulb is 
equivalent to a 20-watt CFL and a 75-watt 
ƛƴŎŀƴŘŜǎŎŜƴǘΦ .ȅ ǎǿƛǘŎƘƛƴƎ Ƨǳǎǘ ŦƛǾŜ ƻŦ ȅƻǳǊ ƘƻƳŜΩǎ 
most frequently useŘ ōǳƭōǎ ǿƛǘƘ 9b9wD¸ {¢!wϰ-
ŎŜǊǘƛŦƛŜŘ [95ǎΣ ƛǘΩǎ ǇƻǎǎƛōƭŜ ǘƻ ǎŀǾŜ ф ǇŜǊŎŜƴǘ ƻƴ 
energy costs annually. LED adoption in the United 
States increased from 13 million to 78 million in 
just two years. (Recommend: Cree LED brand, soft 
white 65-watt BR30, $25/3-pack at Home Depot) 
 

2. Seal Leaks. On average, heating and cooling 
ŀŎŎƻǳƴǘ ŦƻǊ ŀƭƳƻǎǘ ƘŀƭŦ ƻŦ ŀ ƘƻƳŜΩǎ ŜƴŜǊƎȅ 
consumption. In fact, all the little leaks can be 
equivalent to leaving open a 3-foot-by-3-foot 
window. Take simple steps like caulking windows, 
sealing leaks around chimneys and recessed 
lighting, and sliding draft guards under your doors 
and save up to 20 percent on heating costs. 
 
3. Heat and Cool Efficiently. Install a 
programmable thermostat and schedule your 
ƘƻƳŜΩǎ ƘŜŀǘ ǘƻ ƭƻǿŜǊ (or raise cooling temp) when 
you are away or asleep, and turn back up (down) 
when you are returning home or waking-up. 
Follow the U.S. Department of Energy 
recommended temperatures and be energy-
efficient all year; visit 
https://energy.gov/energysaver/thermostats. 
 
4. Maintain Your HVAC System. Make sure to 
clean or change your furnace filters regularly. A 
dirty furnace filter will slow down air flow, making 
the system work harder to keep you warm and 
costing you more money. Consider getting a 
winter tune-up. Just as a tune-up for your car can 
improve your gas mileage, a semi-annual or yearly 
tune-up of your heating and cooling system can 
improve efficiency, saving you money and making 
your home more comfortable. 
 

рΦ /ƘƻƻǎŜ ǘƘŜ 9b9wD¸ {¢!wϰ [ŀōŜƭΦ !ƴ 9b9wD¸ 
{¢!wϰ ǊŀǘŜŘ ǿŀǎƘƛng machine washes the same 
amount of laundry using 35 percent less water and 
20 percent less energy than standard washers. 
9b9wD¸ {¢!wϰ-labeled windows can cut heating 
costs by as much as 30 percent compared to 
single-pane windows, while increasing indoor 
comfort and lessening fading of home furnishings. 
If you are undertaking a major home remodel or 
new build, consider installing ENERGY STAR-
qualified HVAC equipment and windows.  
                                        Continued on page 7 
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Stockton United Methodist Church 
October 2017 Calendar of Events 

Current as of September 25. For updates visit www.stocktonumc.org/calendar 
 
 

Key  

FLC ς Family Life Center 
S ς Sanctuary 
LSHF ς Lake Stockton     
             Healthcare Facility  
* Community/individual 
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  October Special Events 
ÎOctober 5-7 (Thursday-Saturday) Fall Rummage Sale/Family Life Center 

     Shop the sale: 6-8:30 p.m. Thursday, 9 a.m.-5 p.m. Friday, 9 a.m.-noon Saturday. 
ÎOctober 21 (Saturday) Festival of Sharing/Sedalia 

     Comforter Project Quilts arrive at their destination.  
ÎOctober 21 (Saturday) 7:30 a.m. Tyler Green Speaks at UMM Breakfast/Room 100 

     IŜŀǊ /ŜŘŀǊ /ƻǳƴǘȅΩǎ ƴŜǿŜǎǘ ŎƻƴǎŜǊǾŀǘƛƻƴ ŀƎŜƴǘ ǎǇŜŀƪ ŀōƻǳǘ Ŧŀƭƭ ƘǳƴǘƛƴƎΦ 
ÎOctober 29 (Sunday) Fifth Sunday Potluck/Family Life Center 

    Please bring a large recipe or two small dishes (enough to serve 10-12). 
ÎOctober 31 (Tuesday) 5-6 p.m. Trunk or Treat/Parking Lot 

     5ŜŎƻǊŀǘŜ ȅƻǳǊ ǾŜƘƛŎƭŜΩǎ ǘǊǳƴƪ ǿƛǘƘ IŀƭƭƻǿŜŜƴ ǘƘŜƳŜǎ ŀƴŘ ƘŀƴŘ ƻǳǘ ȅƻǳǊ ǘǊŜŀǘǎ ǘƻ ƪƛŘǎΦ 

Mark Your Calendar Beyond October . . . 
ÎNovember 4 (Saturday) 9 a.m.-4 p.m. (conference at noon) Sue Nelson Kibbey Workshop and     

         Charge Conference/{ǘΦ tŀǳƭΩǎΣ WƻǇƭƛƴ 

ÎNovember 12 and 15 (Sunday, Wednesday) America Recycles Day/SUMC Office Entrance 

ÎNovember 23 (Thursday) 11:30 a.m.-1 p.m. 11th Annual Community Thanksgiving      

         Dinner/Family Life Center 

ÎNovember 28 (Tuesday) UMCOR òGiving Tuesdayó 

ÎDecember 3 (Sunday) 7-8 p.m. Hanging of the Greens/Sanctuary  

 
 
 

  
       
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Calendar of Special Events 
  Current as of September 25. For updates, visit www.stocktonumc.org/calendar 
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Birthdays and Anniversaries 

Happy Birthday! Blessed Anniversary! 

October Servants 
Liturgist:  Roger Severson 

Sunday Morning Greeters: 
Marcia Hornbeck 
Kim Jasper 
Rusty Maggard  
Cheryl Marcum 
Shirley McElroy 
 
 
 

 

{!a! CƻƻŘ tŀƴǘǊȅΩǎ ƎǊŜŀǘŜǎǘ 
need this month and through 
autumn is cream of mushroom 
soup. Please place donations in 
the south hall collection bin. 

 

 

The Mailbox 
 
Dear Stockton UMW, 
Thank you so much for your generous donation. 
You replenished our dwindling supply of 
undergarments and sanitary products. 
  Sincerely, 
  House of Hope Staff 
 
 
Dear Stockton United Methodist Women, 
Thank you so much for your generous donation of 
$140. We really appreciate your support. 
  Sincerely, 
  House of Hope Staff 
 
 
Dear Members of the Methodist Church, 
Thank you for the delicious back to school 
breakfast. I appreciate your thoughtfulness and 
covet your prayers for this school year.   
  Sincerely,  
  Judy Culbertson 

National Energy Efficiency Day 
Continued from page 4 
Energy efficiency is actually the third-largest 
resource in the U.S. electric power sector, 
according to a report from the American Council 
for an Energy-Efficient Economy (ACEEE). The 
report estimates that energy-efficiency efforts 
have averted the need to build the equivalent of 
313 power plants since 1990. Additionally, ACEEE 
concludes that efficiency reduced the annual CO2 
emissions by 490 million tons in 2015. Do what 
you can do to practice energy efficiency. 
 

(Not included in Web Steeple Chimes) 
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